## **∀** Wesleyan University

## **Academic Advancement**

North College 237 High Street Middletown, CT 06459

Dear Parents and Families of Students in the Class of 2022:

As the fall semester draws to a close and winter settles in on New England, it is hard to believe that in six months the members of the Class of 2022 will be walking across Denison Terrace to receive their diplomas. As students return from Thanksgiving break, they will be setting their sights on the end of the semester, and making plans to prepare for final papers, projects, and exams.

The last day of classes is coming soon (December 10), followed by reading period (December 11 – December 14 at 5:00 pm) and final exams (December 14 at 7:00pm – December 18). Housing will close at 12:00 noon on December 19 and will reopen at 9:00 a.m. on January 17. For students participating in Winter Session, housing opens on January 3, classes begin on January 04, with reading period and finals taking place January 17-19. Spring semester classes begin on January 20.

Since late summer, I have been reaching out to seniors, encouraging them to review their academic progress to make sure that they will meet all of the requirements for graduation by the end of spring. To participate in the Commencement ceremony in May a student must meet Wesleyan's four <u>degree requirements</u>:

- 1. Completion of a major
- 2. 32.00 credits without oversubscription
- 3. Cumulative grade point average of 74 percent
- 4. Six semesters in residence (four or five if a junior or sophomore transfer)

If you sense that your student is unsure about where they stand in relation to any of these requirements, please urge them to get in touch with me as soon as possible.

In the minds of many students, the excitement for graduation is sometimes tempered by a measure of trepidation for life beyond the college bubble. While some students have already lined up full-time, well-paying jobs, there are many other students who have not yet secured employment or who have not yet been admitted to a graduate or professional program. If your student is among those whose post-Wesleyan plans have not yet materialized, please encourage them to make an appointment at the <u>Gordon Career Center</u> as soon as possible, and let them know that I would be happy to meet with them as well to chat about next steps.

Over the past three years, students in the Class of 2022 have had the opportunity to immerse themselves in the Wesleyan academic and co-curricular experience. Although their time has been impacted by the pandemic, it is my hope that they have learned things about the world and about themselves that will sustain them into the future. It is

## Wesleyan University

my hope that their writing, their art, and their thinking has become more sophisticated and mature, and that they have become more disciplined and more open-minded, and have increased their capacity to think critically and work effectively. It is also my hope that they have been able to develop meaningful relationships with fellow students, faculty, and staff, from around the world and across the social spectrum.

As we near the end of the semester, I am happy to provide support and connect students with our numerous opportunities and resources. I will be writing to you again at the start of the Spring semester. In the meantime, please feel free to call or write if you have any questions or concerns.

Best wishes,

Mich! L. Guener

Michael L. Guerrero

Dean for the Class of 2022

860.685.2764

mlguerrero@wesleyan.edu

http://classof2022.blogs.wesleyan.edu